MARION PARK AND RECREATION FOUNDATION MINUTES
June 12, 2019, 7:30 A.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility



ROLL CALL:	Assistant Chair Katie Lowe Lancaster, Vic Klopfenstein, 
James Mollenhauer, Terry Cooper, Tim Higginbotham

ABSENT:	Chair Arvind Dandekar, Glenn Jensen, Dustin Brooks, Patty Wise

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	None

Minutes
Moved by Klopfenstein and seconded by Higginbotham to approve the April 9, 2019, Park and Recreation Foundation minutes.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Financial Report
The financial report was presented.  The business account had no activity from the prior meeting; the ending balance is $577.65.  

The money market account had income of $2,049.55 from donations, with no expenses; leaving a balance of $74,650.86.  There is $1,000 earmarked for the Marion YMCA Capital Campaign and $64,403.99 for the Playground Capital Campaign.  

The GoFundMe bank account has a balance of $500; there were deposits from the GoFundMe payment portal of $549.55, which he transferred to the money market account to leave the minimum required balance of $500.  

Moved by Mollenhauer and seconded by Cooper to approve the financial report.  All in favor, motion carried.

Public Input
None.

Lowe Park South End Development
Staashelm presented an update of the Lowe Park South End Development project.  The restroom and pavilion shingles are installed, and finishing touches are being completed to the restroom.  Yet to be completed is concrete around the exterior of the restroom and applying the playground surfacing.  The contract completion date is June 28 with damages to begin after then.  The Parks Department will do seeding work and landscaping at the new entrance.

The grand opening event is being planned but a date hasn’t been selected.  Cooper asked about the recognition feature for contributors.  Due to the timing of the final push for contributions and the grand opening event, the contributors will be recognized in a temporary manner with a permanent display to be installed later in the summer.

Cooper provided an update of the Capital Campaign playground fundraising.  He thanked the Capital Campaign Committee, Foundation, and office staff for their support of the campaign’s fundraising efforts.  The recent neighborhood mailer added additional contributions to the GoFundMe site, but momentum has stopped.  The total fundraising will close out at approximately $75,000.  The GoFundMe site will remain open for a short period after the grand opening.  Lowe Lancaster noted the campaign was a hard sell with other active community fundraising campaigns and stated at this time the committee is ready to close the Playground Capital Campaign.

Receive and File
None.

Other Items
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lowe Lancaster has observed non-stop, intergenerational usage of the new skate park at Butterfield Park.  Carolan relayed community feedback has been positive.

The next large scope project for the Parks and Recreation Department will be the aquatics center.  Over the winter, a committee will be formed and a feasibility study completed.  This project could range from $12 to $20 million.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:05 a.m.  

The next meeting is scheduled for September 10, at 7:30 a.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations building.



						__________________________________
						Vic Klopfenstein, Secretary

